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Notes on Youth Panel

Panelists:

· Heather Fulton, Canadian Young Farmers Forum, Canada

· Jorge Armando Alamo, GIPANA, J2xN, Peru

· Martin Duran, Agronomist, Uruguay

· Junior Ebanks, Becon, Jamaica

Moderator: 

Ambassador Albert Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General, OAS

In his introductory remarks, Ambassador Ramdin said that young people today face a much more competitive job market than their parents did and noted that governments have failed to establish solid links between youth, education and agriculture, which hinders the development of those young people seeking to make their way in farming.


He added that governments must think of the long term and invest the necessary political and economic resources to train the young people who will produce our food tomorrow, enabling them to achieve an abundant sustainable and profitable agricultural production.
The first panelist, Jorge Alamo began by noting that young people like him are seeking to change the status quo of agriculture, emphasizing innovation and joining forces to provide creative solutions to common farming problems, such as the use of cellulose-containing agricultural waste to produce ethanol.

According to Alamo, young people can influence society and achieve the changes required if they begin to seek ways to improve their own environment and participate in networks of young farmers.
Heather Fulton, a Canadian native, shared some aspects of her life as a member of her family’s farm. She explained that the Canadian Young Farmers Forum –in which she participates- provides training for young farmers in areas such as finance management, marketing and communications and facilitates succession processes when farms pass from an older generation to the newest one, in addition to keeping them abreast of the latest technical developments and promoting innovation. 

Fulton lamented the stigma that is often attached to youth whenever they choose to remain in the country rather than move into big cities, and she asked for more recognition in the mainstream of the crucial role that young farmers will play in the future when they grow to become the producers of food for the population.

Next, Martín Durán took the floor to share his experiences as an agricultural technician. Durán belongs to many regional youth trade associations and in his opinion, the best way to further the interests of young farmers is when all these associations and networks come together to pursue common goals from their different perspectives and with their individual resources, for example, holding national conferences for young leaders in agriculture. He regretted that sometimes, the agencies in charge of promoting agriculture do not speak the same language as the farmers and their efforts thus fail to reach their target audience. 
The final panelist, Junior Ebanks offered a different perspective. In his view, the effects of climate change should be a major concern for young farmers, especially in the Caribbean and regions which are similarly prone to natural disasters such as hurricanes. 
He considers that youth has the ability to adopt and adapt to new Technologies and train older farmers so that they too may benefit from newer and better techniques. In Ebanks’ opinion, sound agricultural policy could potentially put an end to Jamaica’s massive food imports and achieve sustainable production of enough food for its entire population. 

